
Time Activity Location 

7:30  Arrival Time  

8:00  Gilwell Field Assembly Gilwell Field 

8:40 Travel to Outdoor Experience  

10:30 Leading Change Training Room 

11:20 Break  

11:30 Patrol Leaders Council Back Porch 

12:00 Lunch Behind Augustus 

1:00 Generations in Scouting Training Room 

2:00 Break  

2:20 Problem Solving & Decision Making Training Room 

2:50 Round-Robbins  

4:05 Break  

4:20  Catholic Mass ERC 

4:20 Dinner Prep Patrol Sites 

5:20 Dinner Patrol Sites 

6:05 Managing Conflict Patrol Sites 

7:05 Patrol Meeting Patrol Sites 

8:05 The Diversity Game Patrol Sites 

9:05 Participant Campfire Amphitheater 

10:05 Patrol Cracker Barrel Patrol Sites 

Day 4 Agenda 

Anger and hatred lead to fear; compassion 
and concern for others allow us to develop 
self-confidence, which breeds trust and 
friendship.  

Dalai Lama  

MORNING 
Gilwell Gazette  

day 4      5/ 21/ 16 

Well look who made it back to Gilwell!! 

I am so happy to welcome you back for another action 

packed weekend filled with fun and learning. 

I know you have been busy over these past few weeks pre-

paring your Patrol Presentation, defining the goals of 

your ticket and getting ready for the Outdoor Experience 

part of Wood Badge. As you travel to your campsite, take 

a moment to remember how we asked you last month to 

open yourself up to new experiences and change.  Per-

haps making camp in the outdoors is beyond your com-

fort zone, draw on the experi-

ence of others in your patrol 

to make the most of it.   May-

be the role you play in the 

presentation of your patrol’s 

project will open up new chal-

lenges and opportunities for 

you.  Perhaps the time you 

spend camping in the out-

doors with your patrol make 

you want to change one of the 

goals of your ticket.  All of 

these things, and so much  

Continued ……. 



more, can happen this weekend if you keep your mind 

and heart open.   

Speaking of Tickets, I hope you have the details in place 

and it is ready, or near ready to be signed.   As you might 

expect, I have a most awesome bead available for every 

Patrol once each member’s ticket is signed and turned in.  

You will be admired like a Hollywood Movie Star.  

Remember, the deadline for signing is Dinner tomorrow.  

 Speaking of Dinner, I am really looking forward to this 

evening’s McClaren Café Cooking Competition.  Up for 

grabs is the coveted trophy known as the Hopping Chop. 

Good Luck to all the cooks! 

Use this weekend to become a better leader and a better 

person.  This will help to improve your scouting unit and 

provide a better scouting experience for the youth you 

serve.  Enjoy the time you have together with your patrol 

and have a great day! 

Jimmy, 

Your SPL 

Masonic Photo 

Calling all  

Brethren 

Tonight at 4:10 we be 

taking a group photo 

of all brother masons. 

On front porch of Au-

gustus. 

  If you would like to have a special group photo taken 

please let the scribes know and we will try to make it hap-

pen.  

 



 

Give the scribes your best caption for the above picture. 

Winner will get theier name in the Gazette.  Suggestions 

must be submitted before the end of lunch and can be 

placed in Scribe mail box located by the Scribeville PCs in 

the ERC. 

Name:____________________________________ 

Captions: 

________________________________________

________________________________________

________________________________________

________________________________________ 

The Chaplin’s Corner – Day 4    
 

As you start your second weekend and enjoy the great 

outdoors, let’s take time to cleanse our minds.  God's 

greatest creation is the world we live in. Let’s take ad-

vantage of what he has to offer. 

I like to wish everyone good luck with their tickets. If you 

come upon trying times, I leave you with this. 

Dear God, 

Nothing is impossible with you by my side. I dare to 

dream big, set high goals, and have lofty ambitions. Give 

me the will to reach my aspirations. Share your strength. 

Let determination rule me and success will surely come. 

Amen 

God Bless 

Frank Trusso Jr 

Chaplin's Aid 

C4-440-16 

 
Reminder! There will 
be a collection for the 
World Friendship Fund 
for Scouting during this 
weekend setup in Augus-
tus.  
 
Please remember if you 
are able to give an offer-
ing this weekend in the 
designated area to sup-
port this fund.  



 

Morning JA 

Winner 
 

Weather Rock Forecast 

The weather rock is sad 

and lonely because eve-

ryone is on their way to 

their campsite and they 

are ignoring the Weath-

er Rock. 

 

When asked for his name by the 

coffee shop clerk, my brother-in-

law answered, “Marc, with a C.” 

Minutes later, he was handed his 

coffee with his name written on the 

side: Cark. 



The Antelope’s Angle 

After winning together with our fellow Troop 1 

Critter Patrols during Weekend 1, our spirits were 

launched sky-high with the screening of October 

Sky.  Invigorated by the Wood Badge experience, 

Antelope Patrol leapt into action during the inter-

im, gathering the herd via email and in person to 

plan and refine our Project, the Day 4 Campfire, 

camp meals and other Weekend 2 details. We’re 

going to go ahead and call our shot for the 

MacLaren Café Cooking Contest (I mean, we can all 

win together – if you get any of our leftovers any-

way)! 

Back to Gilwell… 

Horns Up, Hooves Down! 

Day 3 was full of fun with bottle rock-

ets and movie time. Known as the 

workaholics of the animal world, it was fitting that we 

were busy trying to refine our patrol project idea. We had 

another ‘aha! moment’ when we stopped talking over 

each other, took turns, and used our listen listening skills 

instead to hone our plan.  As Wally from Leave it to Bea-

ver would say, “Gee Beave, why didn’t you just say so!?” 

During our interim between weekends, inspiration and 

perseverance abound amongst the Beavers. Our Patrol 

has been busy solving the Scouting world’s problems and 

working on our Leadership project. Joe invited us to his 

Venturing Crew’s meeting in Parma Heights where we 

were treated to a dinner muy delicioso of walking tacos – 

fine way to celebrate Cinco de Mayo - and birthday cake! 

Our Beaver Patrol meeting was exciting as Vince un-

veiled the project’s prototype display and we witnessed 

Franklin’s totem masterpiece. After seeing those, I un-

derstand now that we were destined to be named to the 

Beaver Patrol; we have prolific talent and workaholic 

tendencies! Needless to say, we walked away from our 

meeting with full bellies and our project 

coming together nicely. We are eagerly 

anticipating our second week-

end!  

Scribe Beaver Shar  

Beavers  are on a 

(log) roll! 



 The Bobwhite patrol has 

been busy during the interim 

break.  They have used a real-

time messaging application called “Slack” ( availa-

ble for IOS and Android as well as PC ).  Using 

Slack to keep in touch in real time and share infor-

mation, data files, and pictures has enabled the 

covey to move quickly to completion on their pro-

ject, totem, and Wood Badge tickets.  The covey 

met at Chapin Forest Reservation near Kirtland, 

OH on May 7th for a nice long patrol meeting to dis-

cuss tickets, project, totem, and various patrol du-

ties and schedules.  At lunchtime we experimented 

with several different back pack stoves and cooked 

chicken, rice, and peppers and onions to make a 

nice meal.  We even had a contest between a pair of 

stoves to see which could boil water faster.  The 

Jetboil won, but not by much!  The covey also dis-

cussed various types of back packs 

and different types of back pack gear 

that will enable us to establish a fine 

nesting site for the second weekend 

of Wood Badge.   The covey is look-

ing forward with excitement to the 

second weekend of Wood Badge.  

The Buffalo must have 

been out  Roaming. 



Da Bears met at Slyman’s and had 
the best corn beef sandwiches. Our 
guide Matt joined us. John Hogan 
came in and talked to us about our 
tickets. We went over items for 
weekend number 2. It was a nice 
evening of work, fun, laughter and 
learning more about what makes Da 

Bears so great.  

 

 

The seven members of the Ea-

gle Patrol have been hard at 

work during the past three and 

a half weeks. Diligent work has gone into our Wood 

Badge Tickets. In addition, several hours of work has 

been put into our Project, Skit, and Song. 

Our project is a leadership development game that as-

sists newcomers to test their knowledge about the differ-

ent levels of scouting. We have had fun building, paint-

ing, and playing it. It is an example of something any 

scouting organization can build and use. 

The Wood Badge Tickets are in various stages of evalua-

tion and needed revision. Some of us found it difficult to 

have a broad goal. Others enjoyed the challenge. And 

right now we need to assist a member with a technology 

issue. 

As Eagles, we are sailing high and have enjoyed the chal-
lenges presented. We are looking forward to this week-
end. It will be filled with exciting learning ventures. See 

you all Saturday. 

 



Two meetings 

later and the Fox 

Patrol is well or-

ganized and excited for our outpost week-

end. We perfected our totem – one that all 

of us can successful draw! Unfortunately, 

work demands a continent away prevented 

our fellow Fox brother from finishing Wood 

Badge with us.  We thank him for all of his 

contributions to our projects.  We’ll miss his 

leadership, friendship 

and talent but wish 

him the best knowing 

that he is only a trail 

away!  

 

H O O T  H O O T  H O O T 

Hi all! The Owls are having a HOOTING good 

time!!!! Totem is looking good.  Our flag is com-

pleted and looking good. We've been busy as can 

be. Staying focused on our Tickets & our 2nd 

weekend. Things are coming together. Putting to-

gether a skit and a great menu is keeping us busy. 

We've had a fun & productive 

meeting. We're hoping/planning to 

have at least one more. Until we 

meet again, HOOT HOOT 

HOOT!!!!  


